Part of 6/3 Bicycle Board Report to Traffic Commission

Bicycle Board Response to MUB Plan to Close Rail Trail

Imagine how our community would react if MUB announced that they were going to close all 5 lanes of Beechurst for more than a year to upgrade utilities.  Imagine how our community would react if there was no contingency plan to handle the traffic.  

Of course, closing the rail trail for a year is not the same as closing Beechurst.  If Beechurst were to close, motorists would have to find alternative routes that might involve a little more time behind the wheel.  

For the many cyclists that use the trail to commute to and from work as well as for recreation, finding an alternative route is extremely more difficult than it would be for motorists to find alternatives to Beechurst.  One reason that the trail is so popular is that it is flat.  Another reason is that on the trail, cyclists don’t have to contend with motor vehicles.  And, of course, there’s the beauty.  

Well, if you have to go through downtown, Evansdale or Star City to get to work and you can’t use the trail, you will have to climb hills.  

At least, before we close the trail, we should improve the accommodations for cyclists who will be forced from the trail onto our roads.  

Here are some recommendations:
1. Establish cycling detours around the trail but as close to the trail as reasonable.

2. Complete the work in section.

At least 6 months before the trail is closed:

3. Install Share the Road and Bike Route signs every 250 feet on Beechurst Ave., Mon Blvd. and University Ave.

4. Install a bike lane going up the hill on Mon Blvd. between Eighth St. and Evansdale Drive.  Keep the bike lane free of debris.  The current shoulder is not properly paved and it certainly is not clean.

5. Post a 10 mph speed limit on University Ave. and enforce it.

